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	Subject:
	Madison Park Homeowners’ Association Meeting

	
	Date:
	Monday, October 10, 2011

	
	Time:
	7:27 p.m.

	
	Location:
	Wedgewood Baptist Church – Activity Center Annex –

	
	Presenters:

	
	Meeting Chair:  Martin Doss
	Attendee Count:

	
	Speakers: Duke Energy – 
Forest (Buddy) Rogers, Jr. - General Manager of the Carolinas West Zone
Brandon Martin – Supervisor of the Reliability and Integrity Engineering Group

Betsy Alley Conway – Corporate Communication Department
	29 members

3 speakers

1 CMPD officer

	
	
	

	http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park/home/

	Minutes:


Welcome:  Meeting brought to order by Martin Doss, President at 7:27pm

President Doss thanked everyone for coming and turned the meeting over to CMPD Community Service Officer Katie Schwartz.

Crime Report – given by Officer Katie Schwartz covering the period from 9/12/2011 to 10/09/2011.

	14-SEP-2011
	4500 PARK RD
	Fraud
	unknown suspect(s) used victim’s personal information to establish accounts with several different companies

	19-SEP-2011
	1300 TYVOLA RD
	Armed Robbery
	a male was walking home along Tyvola rd when a car full of suspects approached him, robbed him of his belongings and fled.   Suspects were all arrested soon after

	07-OCT-2011
	1300 E WOODLAWN RD
	
	Officers located suspect sleeping in a garage at 1330 E. Woodlawn Rd. The residence is vacant and currently for sale


NOTE:  Addresses where reported crimes occurred are denoted in the “hundred block of” the street.

Officer Schwartz also reported there was one attempted suicide during the reporting period.

Several MPHOA members also mentioned incidents of fraud involving either themselves or relatives and the use of personal information.  Officer Schwartz suggested that due to the variety of ways this information could be obtained illegally you should frequently check your account balances and notify the bank or credit card company if you see anything suspicious.

MPHOA member Eudora Alston introduced our guest speakers tonight from Duke Energy. 

    - Forest (Buddy) Rogers, Jr. - General Manager of the Carolinas West Zone
    - Brandon Martin – Supervisor of the Reliability and Integrity Engineering Group

    - Betsy Alley Conway – Corporate Communication Department


She also introduced Ms. Nancy Mosier Dehart, President of Montclaire’s Homeowners Association who came to represent their HOA concerning Duke Energy outages.
Buddy Rogers, Jr. indicated that we have had 14 major event dates this year to date, however, a typical 12 month period will only see 7 major event dates per year.  He stated that 9 of the storms this year have started in Ashe County and then moved to the Charlotte area and on to Lancaster, SC.

Mr. Rogers also indicated that the Leafcrest serviced substation area of Madison Park has suffered 11 outages starting in March of this year with 10 of these being due to trees.  He stated that Duke Energy can cut the trees in a 15 foot area on each side of the power line right of way and in so doing try to provide reliable service, however, they do try to work with the neighborhood homeowners.

Mr. Rogers indicated that they also do reliability studies when areas show an unusually high outage rates.  When doing these studies they utilize balanced load and minimizing outage exposure criteria to decide where the needs are most critical.

Brandon Martin provided information on where our Duke Energy power feeds for Madison Park come from.  They come from one from Leafcrest on Archdale, two from Park Road and one from Woodlawn.  From these main feeds which handle 10,000 customers the power is broken down to reclosures servicing 500 to 1000 customers, then devises servicing 500 customers, and then down to individual transformers which service up to 6 customers.    

He also indicated that outages of 5 minutes or less are considered short duration outages and outages with 500 or more customers or more than 4 outages in a 12 month period will have an engineer investigate.  He stated that trees are the root cause of a majority of outages. Some of the short outages are the results of squirrels on the lines.  He stated that there are numerous ongoing programs at Duke Energy to help improve reliability such as Transformer Retro Fitting, Sectionalization Program, Declared Circuit Program, Pole and Line Inspection, and Dangerous Tree Program.

Both Mr. Rogers and Mr. Martin also indicated that one of the ongoing problems that they have are theft of copper wiring.  There is a wire from the top to the bottom of the power pole that acts as a ground.  Removing this wire causes a real hazardous safety issue.  If you see anyone cutting wire from a power pole please report it.  

Members ask about burying the power cables and Mr. Martin indicated that it not being done as a result of cost.  To bury existing cable would run approximately six (6) times what the current system is worth and is therefore cost prohibitive.  However, when it comes to new service such as new housing development the cost is competitive with the current above ground method.

Members also ask about calling Duke concerning trees endangering power lines.  It was stated that when calls are received that a work planner is sent out to make a determination if the tree/limbs should be cut.  If the determination is made to remove than the contract company which Duke Energy uses would be dispatched to perform the work.

Members asked about the published news reports concerning the Duke Energy rate increase request.  Ms. Conway indicated that Duke Energy has requested a rate increase and that a part of this request concerns facility rate change.  There is a public meeting, on Tuesday, October 11th, sponsored by the Utilities Rate Commission to allow for public input concerning this request.

Baker Road Individual Street Light Request Update 

The following message was sent to petitioner Diane Jones and President Doss on 9/14/11:

Diane,

I have received your completed petition for the light on Baker Drive. Thanks for your help. I will authorize Duke Energy to install the light. Hopefully it will be installed within the next 6 weeks. Let me know if you have any questions. Thanks Again!

Todd Huss

Street Light Coordinator Charlotte Department of Transportation

UPDATED INFO on Queens Sports Complex and Need for Madison Central Park’s Parking Lot on Seneca

Mr. Bill Nichols e-mailed the following on 9/15/2011 at 12:27:18 P.M.
Marty,

1.  We are not constructing a parking deck but a parking lot at the Sports Complex.  We had to take out a few trees, but it is mostly located in the open space behind the Recreation Center.  The good news is the new parking lot will connect both sides of the park for vehicular access.  

2.  Bill Allen has decided not to build the Miracle Field at Marion Diehl Park.

3.  We are not sure whether we will utilize the Pinewood Elementary parking lot this year for overflow parking, but it is still a possibility.

4.  Jenny Matz has been promoted to a new position and we are restructuring our Marketing & Community Relations Department.  I’m sure the neighbor updates will continue.   FYI (Jenny Matz was our contact person at Queens.)
Bill

So the CMS information regarding a parking deck being built in last month’s minutes was not correct.  Also the previous plans for the Miracle Field mentioned several times over the last couple of years in our meetings and minutes will not be happening now.   From the correspondence from Queens you will note that the two sides of the complex at Marion Diehl will soon connect via the new parking lot.  The two sides were always planned to connect. 
Grantee Celebration on 9/22/11

President Doss, Treasurer Cheryl Furr, Director Stacy Raynor & wife Lisa Charde along with their two children attended a first of its kind Grantee Celebration on the evening of 9/22/11 at the Government Center lobby hosted by Neighborhood & Business Services.   

President Doss was asked to speak briefly about our experience with the program and how it can improve quality of life in a community.
It was a very nice event.  Various grant projects including our Madison Central Park Project were displayed on large posters type display boards throughout the lobby.  

9/24/11 Tyvola Road Adopt A Street Pick up.

On Saturday 9/24/11 at 9:00 am neighbors gathered to clean our Adopt A Street Tyvola.   Thanks to Dr. Tony Peters for donating a prize.

Dr. Peters donated a One Hour Swedish massage with one of his therapists at 

Dr. Tony Peters Chiropractic & Acupuncture!
Courtesy of Chiropractor Tony Peters.
2727 South Blvd (Poindexter Dr) 
Charlotte, NC 28209 
704) 521-1389
Wouldn't you know exactly at 9 AM it began to rain the day of the pick up.   We waited and started the clean up around 9:25.  We just finished up as the next wave of rain started around 10:45 AM.

 

Thanks to:  Chad Hensley, Lee Hiney, Richard Akers, Lynn Todd, Richard Todd and Martin Doss for showing up to clean Tyvola.   

 

Andy Dulin called saying he was looking for us...but he was an hour early.   So he missed our start time and the pick up.  
 

Richard Akers won the drawing.

Elections for 2012 Nomination Period Now Open

Nominations are now being accepted for board of director and officer positions for the Madison Park HOA.  All board members and officers must be property owners living in Madison Park.  Directors serve 2 years terms.  There is a limit of two 2 year terms served back to back by directors before a 1 year break is required.  Officers serve 1 year terms but can be reelected without restrictions each year.  Officers serve at the direction of the directors. 
Board Members serving as directors currently ending 2 year terms are  

Sue Valentine-Plyler

Ken Davis

Bernice Ledford

Each of the above are eligible to run again for 1 more 2 year term before a required break of a minimum of 1 year is required.   

Directors currently with 1 year remaining on their terms are

Richard Akers

Stacy Raynor

Jarrett Hunt

Matt Magnasco

Dee McCandlish

Anyone wishing to serve should submit their name at once for review to Madisonparkhoa@hotmail.com and cc: caf712@carolina.rr.com.   Nominations must be received by 11/7/11 for review.   We also need them by this date in case we need a paper ballot for November.  

Please include a brief statement about how long you have lived in Madison Park and anything else of interest you might like to share about yourself.  

Elections will take place on 11/14/11 at our regular HOA meeting with service for newly elected positions beginning on 1/1/2012.

Pinewood Elementary Fall Festival

The Fall Festival is going to be held from 10-2 on October 22.  There will be a morning Fun Run around the park at 9 for those interested in participating.

The PTA asked us to mention at our homeowners meeting that they are having a blood drive as part of their Fall Festival on October 22 and that they wanted to see if we could get some participation from the neighborhood?  Of course, everyone is invited to the festival and they would love to have the entire neighborhood attend, whether giving blood is on the list or not!

Keirsten Huth

Pinewood PTA

Dr. Ferrara Charity Events - Kasey Kahne 5K Race & Halloween Candy Buyback Event

Dr. Ferrara and I were wondering if you would mention two upcoming charity events that we are sponsoring. The first one is the Kasey Kahne 5k Race in downtown Charlotte on 10/16/11. They want to form a Team Ferrara.  The monies for this fundraiser race go to underprivileged kids in our community.

The second one is for Operation Gratitude and it is for the Halloween Candy Buyback. We are taking in unopened candy from children the day after Halloween from 4 to 6pm @ 1720 Abbey Place at their office.  They are paying $1 per pound up to 5 pounds and sending it to our troops over seas.  We would love to get the word out about this as well.

Beth Needham
Business Assistant to
Emele D. Ferrara, D.D.S.
(704) 525-9818

http://www.emeleferraradds.com/
Garden 2 You News

Location: Marion Diehl Recreation Center, 219 Tyvola Road 

FALL DATES: September 9, October 14, November 11 (Fridays) Time: 1:00—5:00 PM 

FREE to attend 

Booth rental: $15/single, $25/double 
Contact: Karen Howard at 704-432-4325 

Karen.Howard@MecklenburgCountyNC.gov 

Mecklenburg County Park & Recreation Dept. 

Therapeutic Recreation Section 

2219 Tyvola Road 

Charlotte, NC 28210 

http://tr.charmeck.org 
Come out to a NEW, One-of-a-kind farmers market! 
Vegetables, herbs and plants will be available for purchase, to benefit the Therapeutic Recreation Summer Camp scholarship fund. 

Produce and plants will be grown by the Gifted Gardeners TR horticulture class, and donated or sold by local gardeners. 

The Garden 2 You market is a great place to find the freshest local food, in your neighborhood! 

*All proceeds go directly to Partners for Parks—TR Summer Camp Scholarship Fund* 
The group needs starter seed trays.  If you have extras please drop them off at the Market or contact Karen Howard. 
Madison Central Park Government Channel

President Doss agreed to work with the Government Channel on their story about neighborhood grants.  Producer Dan Hayes is producing the piece.  President Doss met with the producer and shot footage on 10/7/11 about Madison Central Park.  The producers will probably be returning to shoot feed on our 11/5/11 Work Day / Picnic day.  They might also shoot the Halloween Trunk Event being put together by Daneen Gimson on 10/30/11.  

Trunk or Treat Event 10/30/11 @ Madison Central Park

If you are interested in this event contact Madison Park Resident Daneen Gimson.

Our event is scheduled for set up at 4pm on 10/30, with all participating cars to be parked in the main parking lot no later than 4:45 (any late comers will be asked to park in the school parking lot for safety).  The trunk or treating will begin at 5pm and last until the kids cannot walk, toddle or run anymore!  We will also be hosting a cook out/ pot luck for those who wish to join. We ask that those joining in to please bring a meat (or veggie main dish) of their choice for their family and a side dish to share!  At this time we are looking for volunteers to help with the set-up, to donate the use of a folding table or grill, and to help with games/basic festivities. daneen.gimson@gmail.com
Madison Central Park Work Day 11/5/11

Please join your neighbors as we work together on our second work day on Madison Central Park.   Details will be on our web site and in an e-mail blast closer to the date.   Each hour will count toward our Matching Grant that you work at the rate of $20.85 cents.   It is very important that you check in at the red check in tent.   We will also have a hot dog / picnic after the morning work session.    Keep Charlotte Beautiful will also join in on this 2nd work day to complete the second ½ of the Adopt a Neighborhood Project “The Rose Garden” which was started last spring when Keep Charlotte Beautiful adopted Madison Park.  Special Thanks to Associate Pastor Nancy Miller Campbell from Sharon United Methodist Church, she e-mailed to alert us they plan to have two of their Journey Groups participate with us on the workday.  
1. Event starts at 9am and will probably go until noon at the latest when the picnic starts.

2.  People should sign-in at the red tent

3. We will be working with Keep Charlotte Beautiful to finish up the rose garden 

4. Targeting a few key spots for perennial plantings 

5. Pruning and mulching around trees at the Wedgewood bus entrance

6. Mulch touch-ups around park where needed

7. Install Frisbee golf tees
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Major support provided by the

City of Charlotte Neighborhood Matching Grants Fund

Treasurer’s Report

Cheryl Furr, Treasurer, reported that as of October 10th, the HOA has $3,327.92 in its bank account with no unpaid bills.
Additionally, $1,441.70 remains in the CDOT Funds.
Starting September 1st, 2011 we began collecting household dues for the next year.  For 2012 we now have 19 Paid Households (including an honorary membership for Susan Burgess in perpetuity).
If you have not yet paid your 2012 $20 dues, you can send a check to: 
Madison Park HOA 
PO BOX 242432 
Charlotte, NC 28224   Paid membership entitles you to one free neighborhood T-shirt.  Please write on check size you desire or if paying online please make a note as to size you would like. 
You can visit our web site and pay online through Pay Pal.  http://www.neighborhoodlink.com/Madison_Park
Thanks for paying your dues.   Your $20 payment helps us do more for you and the entire community.
OPEN DISCUSSION 

The question was asked about the Madison Central Park Grant and how much of the matching grant we have reached.  Marty Doss, MPHOA President indicated that we have currently matched about half of the match so far as to volunteer hours.  We have another workday scheduled for November 5th and are hopeful that we will have as good a turnout as the workday held in August.  Grant should close out around the end of the year. 
New Members/First Time Attendees – there were three first time attendees

Adjournment

8:37pm










